[image: KClogo_v_b_m2]

Metropolitan King County Council
Mobility Committee

STAFF REPORT

	Agenda Item:
	[bookmark: _GoBack]5
	Name:
	Mary Bourguignon

	Proposed No.:
	2018-0392
	Date:
	September 5, 2018




SUBJECT

Proposed Motion 2018-0392 would confirm the appointment of Cheryl Harrison, who resides in District 1, to the King County Transit Advisory Commission (TAC), for a two-year term expiring August 31, 2020.

BACKGROUND

The Transit Advisory Commission (TAC) is a permanent group that is established in the King County Code[footnoteRef:1] to advise Metro Transit, the Executive, the Council, local jurisdictions, and the subarea transportation forums on transit issues and policy, including matters of concern to the elderly and persons with disabilities, as well as major planning exercises such as service changes and long-range planning efforts. The TAC also serves as a resource for transit promotion. [1:  K.C.C. 2.124.010.B] 


The TAC is to have 18 members who are appointed by the Executive and confirmed by the Council. Members are to include:

· Nine members who are transit riders, recruited by Metro Transit to reflect the diversity and geographic distribution of County residents; and

· Nine members who are either seniors or persons with disabilities or who represent agencies that serve those group, recruited by Metro Transit to reflect the diversity of the communities they represents, types of disabilities, and geographic distribution of County residents.

The TAC develops an annual work plan and meets regularly to address that work plan. In addition the TAC designates one member to each sounding board[footnoteRef:2] that is convened to consider specific transit topics. [2:  K.C.C. 2.124.010.A] 




Appointee Cheryl Harrison. Proposed Motion 2018-0392 would appoint Cheryl Harrison to the TAC for a two-year term to expire on August 31, 2020.

Ms. Harrison is a resident of Council District 1. She is an experienced public facilitator with the Mandala Center for Change and is also an Access Paratransit rider. She notes that she has experience “[w]orking in tandem with a wide array of historically marginalized social groups as well as universities, colleges and non-profit agencies” and that she is “committee to facilitating self-awareness and empowerment for individuals and communities as a means to create a world which values equity, understanding and compassion for all peoples in the world.”

ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Motion 2018-0392 
2. Transmittal Letter
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